Date/Dyddiad: 4 January 2018

Ask for/Gofynwch am: Mr. Morgan P. Howell

**Telephone/Rhif ffon:** (01446) 704743

Your Ref/Eich Cyf:

My Ref/Cyf: P/DC/MPH/2017/01080/FUL

 $\hbox{$e$-mail/e-bost:} \ \ Planning@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk$ 

**The Vale of Glamorgan Council** Dock Office, Barry Docks,Barry CF63 4RT Tel: (01446) 700111

Cyngor Bro Morgannwg

Swyddfa'r Doc, Dociau'r Barri, Y Barri CF63 4RT

Ffôn: (01446) 700111

www.vale of glamor gan. gov. uk



Power Consulting (Midlands) Ltd 14, Prime Park Way, Prime Enterprise Park, Derby. DE1 3QB

Dear Sir/Madam,

Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (as amended) Application No. 2017/01080/FUL

Location: Barry Port Biomass Plant, David Davies Road, Barry Proposal: Variation to condition 5 of planning permission 2015/00031/OUT to include fire tank and building as well as relocation of parking

In acknowledging receipt of the above application, I informed you that the target date for determination of the application was 22 December 2017. Whilst every endeavour has been made to reach a decision on your application within the statutory time unfortunately this will not be possible.

The reason why your application has not yet been decided is because the application is to be determined by the next Committee which will be after the 8 week determination period.

Further to the above, I am writing to ask you to formally agree to extend the period for deciding your application until 15 February 2018.

Please indicate your agreement by emailing me by return at <a href="mailto:Planning@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk">Planning@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk</a> quoting application ref: 2017/01080/FUL

Please note that depending on the circumstances of the case, failure to formally extend the time period may result in the refusal of your planning application.

If you require any further information please contact the case officer immediately via the contact details above.

Yours faithfully

Mr. Morgan P. Howell for Operational Manager Development Management

